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In attendance or represented:  Joe and Kallene Casias, Rocky Mountain Bible Church (Gordon and Virginia Warner), Joyce Dierauer, Dorinda Cremer, Stephanie Ford (Murray), Rick and Sheryl Hobbs, John Kane, Tim and Leslie Payne, Bill Schenk, Marge Seabourn and Bill Hyde, Rick and Renee Spiess, Dianne Stuhr, Jack and Mary Sullivan, Dean and Mimi Trautner.
Not present/not represented: Toni Moen and John Griffin (already paid the fee)
Meeting called to order at 12:50 PM.
Minutes were read and approved.
The annual work day was accomplished this morning.  A list of tasks done is attached.
Old Business
Bill Schenk had the fire extinguishers serviced.  They have to be done annually and Bill will continue to take care of this.

New Business

John Kane asked about getting natural gas into the condos.  He will look into what the cost would be.

The wood behind the Church's unit is available for anyone who needs it.

Howard Fling has come and replaced the dormers, put up snow fences, and tightened things up.  The spring snow slide ripped out some of the snow fences.  The cost of doing the work on the roof was lower than what we got for the insurance, so Bill has asked him to check into replacing the missing snow fences.  Bill will also ask if he caulked around the chimneys
The roof slid and damaged Dorie Cremer's car.  Remember not to park near the building when there is a lot of snow on the roof. Bill Schenk may look into getting a snow rake to pull down the excess snow off of the roof in the future so we can avoid this hazard.

There was some flooding in the Casias' unit due to the water coming off of the roof.  Bill is going to look into getting an estimate on getting some gutters put in there and other similar places.  Bill S. will get the estimate to Bill H. who will email it out to the association membership for approval.
When John Kane bought his unit the radon test was twice the allowable unit.  Randy Quatemont paid for a contractor to install a radon vent.  John will ask the contractor to see if it's possible to take care of the whole building with one vent.
Frisco Fireplace is going to look at the chimneys next Friday, June 21.  It's $25 to inspect and $45 to clean them.  Bill is going to give them the keys to the units.
There is a need to get some new snow shovels.  Each hallway group of units will be in charge of getting their own shovel(s).
We need to seal the driveways next year.  It's a lot less money to do it ourselves.  We will do it on the condo cleanup day next summer.  There are some cracks in the driveway that need filled this year.  John Kane will get some filler and it will be done over the July 4 weekend by those who are here for the annual picnic/potluck.
As noted at the January meeting, our maintenance budget for this year is zero (maintenance last year was $427).  We had an overall $606 surplus last year.  The reserve is at $7200 (minus $1700 for the roof).  We decided to take today's expenses and other maintenance out of operating expenses and make it up on other items or use the surplus from last year.  We spent about $420 on today's cleanup.  
We may need some new heat tape in the gutters.  Bill Schenk will look into this and take care of it.
Our building maintenance plan runs on a 3 year cycle

· 1999 - Building was stained

· 2000 - Blue trim was painted

· 2001 - Off year (sealing the driveway)

· 2002 – Staining

· 2003 – Blue trim painted
· 2004 – Off year (seal the driveway)

There was talk of putting in a Jacuzzi.  John Kane will look into the cost and impacts on insurance.  Gordon Warner noted that it will cost about $20/month for electricity and another $15/month for chemicals.  It will likely need to be fenced.
There are some recommended watering restrictions but they are not mandatory.  Current watering times are Wednesdays, Fridays, and Sundays 6am-9am or 6pm-9pm.  Bill Schenk has aerated and dosed the yard with weed and feed (needs to be reapplied because it rained).
The winter meeting will be on Saturday, January 10, 2004 at 6PM.  If the church basement is available, we will meet there.  It will be a potluck.
· Marge Seabourn will bring the pie

· Dean Trautner will bring the beans

· Bill Schenk will bring soda/drinks

· Kallene Casias will do a green salad and a meat dish

· Others will bring various dishes (may coordinate via email as necessary)

The meeting adjourned at 1:32 PM.

Post-meeting note:  After the meeting we realized that Randy Quatemont who recently sold his unit to John Kane was the association Vice-President thus leaving the position vacant.  Association President Bill Schenk appointed John Kane to serve as acting association Vice-President pending confirmation by the association membership at the January 2004 meeting.

Tasks done at the June 14, 2003 workday
· Sweep and seal decks, rails, sign flower box

· Sweep driveways

· Paint hallways in the 8-plex (4-plex halls were recently painted)

· Clean hallways thoroughly (sweep, mop, clean windows)

· Wead eat, pull weeds around all trees and areas weed eater cannot reach

· Clean out shed and fix hole in exterior

· Change out the up high lights in the hallways (keep old bulbs for lower replacements)

· Plant flowers and pull weeds out of flower boxes and area by 6th and Granite

· Clean gutters

· Remove small dead tree near alley (top of berm) behind small building

· Inspect heat tape on small building (Bill will take care of this later)

· Clean out behind trash dumpster
· Straighten out rocks along alley (snow plow moved them)

· Straighten out area along 6th street

· Various other little jobs

